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Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE QLD 4000 

NeiJ  
Thank you for your letter of 21 February 2018 about petition number 2784-17 received by the 
Queensland Legislative Assembly on 15 February 2018 concerning the naming of a local park 
in honour of Mr Jeff Horn. 

The naming of municipal parks and reserves such as the Stretton Community Park is the 
responsibility of the relevant Local Government. In this instance, Stretton Community Park falls 
within the Brisbane City Council (Council) area and as such the naming of the park lies within 
the responsibilities of the Council. 

I have therefore written to the Lord Mayor, the Right Honourable Graham Quirk on behalf of 
the petitioners, requesting his consideration of the petitioners' proposal. 

Equally, the petitioners may also wish to submit their request to rename the park to the Council 
directly at GPO Box 1434, Brisbane Qld 4001. 

I would like to thank the petitioners for raising this matter with me and I trust this information is 
of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

STIRLING HINCHLIFFE MP 
Minister for Local Government, 
Minister for Racing and 
Minister for Multicultural Affairs 
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